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RE: Amendments to Senate Bill 117

The Department seeks to amend Senate Bill 117 to reduce the required work experience hours for
two professions, licensed appraisers and certified residential appraisers, in statute.

Over the past 10 years, the number of licensed appraisers has decreased 80%, from 1,200 to 236.
In the same period, the number of certified residential appraisers has decreased from 1,235 to
1,035, a 16% decrease. In sum, the total number of combined licensed appraisers and certified
residential appraisers has been cut in half over the past 10 years.

Maryland law currently requires a minimum 2,000 hours of qualifying experience under the
supervision of a certified appraiser. On February 1, 2018, after two (2) years of discussion, public
comments, and meetings with stakeholders, the Appraiser Qualifications Board (AQB), a national
organization representing appraisers,chose to modify recommended requirements for work
experience for licenses appraisers and certified residential appraisers. The AQB now sets the
recommended number of hours of work experience for licensed appraisers at 1,000 hours, and for
certified residential appraisers at 1,500 hours.

An average appraisal takes five (5) hours to complete. Should the law change to reflect AQB
standards, licensed appraisers would be required to complete approximately 200 appraisals, and
certified residential appraisers would be required to complete approximately 300 appraisals. In
addition to the work experience requirements, licensed appraisers would be required to complete
150 hours of classroom training and pass an examination, and certified residential appraisers
would be required to complete 200 hours of classroom training and pass an examination.

Reciprocity is another important reason to amend the required number of hours of work experience
to meet AQB standards. Under current Maryland law, the Department may waive examination
requirements for out-of-state licensees if an applicant is licensed or certified in another state after
meeting, in that state, requirements that are substantially equivalent to or exceed the requirements
in Maryland. Pennsylvania, Delaware, Washington D.C., West Virginia, and Virginia have adopted
lower work experience requirements to reflect AQB standards.

Should Maryland choose not to adopt the federal standards, the Department may be unable to

continue to grant reciprocal licenses to applicants licensed in other states. For this reason, the

Department seeks to reduce the required work experience hours for licensed appraisers and
- certified residential appraisers.
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